
FINAL BILL REPORT

SB 6438

C 205 L 94

SYNOPSIS AS ENACTED

Brief Description: Allowing four-year institutions of higher
education to accept students in the running start program.

SPONSORS: Senators Bauer, Hochstatter, Deccio, Sutherland, Drew,
McAuliffe, Oke and Winsley

SENATE COMMITTEE ON HIGHER EDUCATION

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION

BACKGROUND:

The Running Start program provides an opportunity for
qualified eleventh and twelfth grade high school students to
enroll in community and technical colleges to satisfy high
school graduation requirements as well as earn college credit.
In 1990 the Legislature authorized the State Board for
Community and Technical Colleges (SBCTC) to operate Running
Start programs at five pilot sites. All community and
technical colleges were required to offer Running Start
beginning fall of 1992.

During 1992-93, the first year of statewide implementation,
approximately 3,500 annual unduplicated high school students
enrolled in Washington community and technical colleges under
the program. 1993 fall quarter enrollments show 3,986 head
count enrollment, producing approximately 2,614 full-time
equivalent students. The average Running Start student, as
measured by grade point average, continues to perform at least
as well as the average entering community or technical college
students.

The 1993 Legislature approved joint recommendations from the
Running Start Task Force, the Office of the Superintendent of
Public Instruction and the SBCTC which include a standard
statewide reimbursement rate for all Running Start students
and an increase in overhead from 5 to 7 percent to be retained
by the sending high school. The increase in overhead is
intended to be used to improve counseling services at the high
school for program participants.

The State Board of Education recently changed the method by
which college credit is applied to high school graduation
requirements. The new rule states five quarter hours or three
semester hours of college or university work equals .75 of a
high school credit. Under the new rule, effective fall
quarter of 1994, a Running Start student who attends college
full-time will earn 6.75 high school credits annually,
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compared with 6.0 credits earned by regularly enrolled high
school students.

Not all high school students in Washington have access to a
community or technical college, yet would like access to the
Running Start program.

SUMMARY:

Central Washington University, Eastern Washington University,
and Washington State University may participate in the Running
Start program. Students may enroll in participating
universities only if their school district’s board of
directors has chosen to participate. The participating
universities, in consultation with school districts, may
establish admissions standards for these students.

VOTES ON FINAL PASSAGE:

Senate 49 0
House 93 2 (House amended)
Senate (Senate refused to concur)
House (House refused to recede)

Conference Committee
House 91 4
Senate 44 1

EFFECTIVE: June 9, 1994
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